

MINUTES
June 24, 2008, 10:00a.m. -12:00 p.m.

	Present
	Beth Lofquist, Regis Gilman, Michael Dougherty, Dana Sally, Carol Burton, Robert Kehrberg, AJ Grube, Brian Railsback, Scott Higgins, Steve Henson, Wendy Ford, Kyle Carter, Linda Stanford, Brad Sims


	Recorder
	Anne Aldrich



ANNOUNCEMENTS/INFORMATION
	Robert
	Robert has met with Tom Johnson regarding the earlier discussion about keeping facilities open.  Campus police do not open buildings.   Facilities Management is responsible for that duty.  Robert has sent two emails and called Facilities Management with no response yet.  Other universities have buildings open 24/7 but have card readers.  Older buildings have only one door open and are not monitored. Robert’s inquiry at other universities was from the arts perspective only.  He did not check on access to other buildings.  



	Scott
	The Graduate School is entering the period in July that is make it or break it time.  Currently they are 138 students above last year.  Sixty percent of resident students are already registered and 30% of distance students have enrolled.   If you have distance students in your colleges we need your help to get these students enrolled.  



	Beth
	Please let your Program Directors know the amount of their stipend and that they will be receiving it in their August check.



	Wendy
	Jane Eastman will be the interim Department Head for the Department of Anthropology/Sociology for 2008-09.



	Kyle
	The Chancellor is working on his fall speech.  You may receive a phone call from him requesting information of you.  One item he is seeking information for is the number of new programs implemented since 1995.  His speech will be a retrospective of his chancellorship.   He wants to talk a little bit about the university in transition with the Boyer Model.  We have variability in the CRD documents regarding Boyer.  Dr. Bardo wants to mention some of those departments by name. If you have any nominees you want to make, send those to Beth.  Carol has information from the SACS review she will get to Beth.



	Kyle
	Tomorrow there is a Development meeting with the deans.  This will be the kick off for development working with the colleges.  Come prepared for this meeting.  You were sent an electronic copy earlier of documents for this meeting.  Please take a look again.  



	Minutes
	Since the minutes for the June 10 Council of Deans meeting were not sent out ahead of time for COD review, approval will be postponed until the next meeting.


DISCUSSION

	Review of Existing Programs, UNC-T Phase II
(Melissa)
	Please be reminded we have to review all existing programs for alignment with UNC-T.  Earlier Melissa asked if the deans had any suggestions for criteria that we might use in our review process and requested COD send her suggestions.  To date she has received none.  All existing programs have to be reviewed by December.  Previously we used low productivity criteria and those were the ones up for review.  This time we have not received any communication from GA about programs that would be exempt.  Melissa is working with IR listing all academic programs, number of majors, and number of graduates and can start looking at those as a group.  However, we don’t know how to review these in alignment with UNC-T.   Kyle has emailed GA as well and still no response.  

The best approach is to forge ahead with our own criteria based on our own UNC-T institutional response.   Kyle’s concern is that we have to look at every program.  We need to create some process at how we can take a quick look at all programs, then other programs that require a second or deeper look.  Kyle asked how we at least get tacit approval from faculty about how we go forward.  This needs to go before Faculty Senate for their endorsement.  While their discussion is going on we will have to continue to work.  GA may change the criteria in the process throughout the fall.  It is likely an end goal to eliminate some programs.  



	Action Item
	Melissa will send criteria for low program productivity to COD.  
We will add this item to discuss at the July 31 workday.  Melissa will present a preliminary process.



	Report on Production of Teachers (Michael)
	Michael presented two reports for COD to review.  WCU is the 7th largest producer of teachers in North Carolina and 4th largest this year of special education teachers.  Michael called attention to page 2 of the spread sheet.  Table 1 refers to traditional graduates and table 2 refers to alternative completers.  Michael reviewed the tables with COD.  He has been asked to target completers.  This must be sent to GA by July 15.  Michael’s concern is that we need to take a look at the rather flat level in math/science in the secondary level.  Other than this the numbers look good and realistic.  We do not want to put targets out that are not realistic.  This is an area that GA is going to push us hard on.  Erskine has expressed disappointment in our ability to produce math/science teachers.  The chancellors are going to be held accountable.  This will trickle down to the provost then to the Deans of Education and Allied Professions and Arts and Sciences.  We need to boost target numbers and find ways that they can be met.  



	Action Item
	Michael and Wendy will discuss and see where they think the numbers should be.  


	Non Academic Dismissals (Beth)
	Beth wanted the deans to be aware that Linda and Scott have brought up issues about dismissing students from programs that are not based on grades.  We have a group meeting (Beth, Linda, and Scott) to get some initial issues in place then we will bring it to COD.  We have had students dismissed from courses before going through an appeal or grievance process.  We need a better grievance process and definitions on how we are going to affect this process. Anyone else who would like to join this group – we have a meeting later next week.  Robert would like to join.  



	Multi-Year Contract Reviews (Robert)
	Kyle asked Robert to bring this to COD.  Previously some people were hired on 5 year contacts.  Robert’s issue is that he does not want to be the final say.  We want faculty to be able to prepare a portfolio and bring it to a committee for review and a CRC that outlines a process.  In a sense this mirrors the TPR process and is a way of looking at a summative evaluation as to whether faculty will be given another contract.  

Faculty is asking what they need to do when they are up for contract review.  There are administrative and teaching contracts.  It was asked if someone is on a multi year contact are they subject to laws regarding timely notice.  If it is a fixed term contact they know when their contact is up.  They are not considered an at will employee.  The only commitment is for the contract period.  Timely notice is not required.  Out of courtesy we could let them know in advance.  This is not intended to be a format that everyone would have to be required to go through but a model that you can adapt or use.  Linda thought these pieces can be embedded in the CRC.  Beth said it would easy to imbed in the CRD documents or as an appendix.



	Action Item
	Kyle asked the deans to take a look at this and hopefully it will be a model they can use.  Send any red flags to Robert.



	Delaware II Pilot Process (Melissa)
	We have to do a Delaware II pilot this fall.  We are mandated to start reporting this information in the fall 0f 2009.  We have been working with IR to order a survey tool which we received last week.  We are working with IT to get it installed.  Our preliminary thoughts this summer are to work to build the data collection interface, then have individuals populate it regarding faculty and out of classroom activities that we already have from their AFE.  Beyond that we don’t know how or when this will be rolled out to the rest of campus.  Kyle suggested volunteers from departments be recruited before we roll this out to campus.  This is not like Delaware I which was very quantitative.  Delaware II is much more subjective.  Maybe there are some pilot departments that would be willing to do this.  Some departments are unique in terms of out of classroom activities and we would like to have them in this volunteer pilot group.  

Michael suggested making this a multi-purpose document and asked if the template could be sent out before population to see if it is possible to use these in a multi-purpose way.  It is likely this will be annual but beyond fall of 2009 we don’t know if we will be mandated to participate.  We have not started building the template, but will share the interface with COD before we move ahead.  



	Action Item
	Kyle asked the deans to speak with department heads and see who might be willing to serve as a pilot for the fall.  Melissa will send COD the Delaware II template.  



	UNC-T Strategies to Introduce to Departments and Colleges (Kyle)
	We are not sure how much faculty know or have read about UNC-T or how much they understand its importance.  The indication is only those that were involved in the process are aware.   They need to be aware that planning, budgeting and all of our efforts are around UNC-T.  It is incumbent upon us to get faculty aware at the college level.  Some colleges have a very important part of it and those departments will see a direct connection.  Others will not.



	Action Item
	In the fall college meetings Kyle asked the deans to start the year off reminding faculty of what we are committed to regarding UNC-T. Please get copy of the flag statements to share with them.



	Fixed Term Contracts (AJ)
	Kyle asked if we are ready to bless this APR and move forward.  Wendy asked for clarification about the 80%/20% rule.  Does it only apply to those that are eligible for contacts which would be more restrictive?  The current rule does not apply to only those that are eligible for a contract which is easier so we will go with that.  COD reviewed the document and made a few small changes.  Michael asked what “exemplary” means – he did not want it to be viewed as an entitlement.  Discussion ensued and it was decided to go with “outstanding” on both.  



	Action Item
	AJ will be post it on the web.



	Tailgating Area for the First Football Game (Beth)
	Laura Huff emailed Beth regarding the first football game for which there will be a free ticket for all faculty and staff (family members have to pay).  Laura’s question is to possibly designate an area for faculty/staff tailgating.  Beth is asking if we want to turn this into a college wide activity with areas designated by college.  August 28th is the first game.  


	Action Item
	Beth asked the deans to take this back to their department heads and let her know by Thursday July 3 what they are interested in doing.  Not everyone has to participate.  The deans asked Beth to find out who would fund signage, tents and tables.



	UNC-T Video Conferences (Kyle)
	Kyle reviewed the email from GA regarding UNC-T video conferences with the deans.  Kyle is uncertain what GA’s goal is.  Anne will notify the deans who really need to be there and extend an invitation to the rest of COD to come if they would like.  If you have an interest beyond what Kyle indicated in terms of who needs to be there any and all are welcome to attend.  



	STAMATS Concern (Scott)
	Scott voiced concerns about the search engine marketing which is part of STAMATS and part of IT.  We are finding people can’t find us online.  Can we pay a fee to Google to get higher up on the priority list?  There does not appear to be anyone in control of marketing for the university.  The marketing position has been vacant for a year.  Bil or Newt can report to Provost Council on this issue.  Part of our problem is that the web page is not a marketing function.  Strategically we chose not to have it in Advancement early on because we couldn’t get any action on the redesign of the website.  Kyle is of the opinion that when we have a true marketing person in Advancement the website should be under that domain, however not the architecture that supports it.  




PROVOST UPDATES

	July 22nd Leadership Retreat
	The Chancellor has called a retreat for July 22nd with the deans.  The intent is to identify 3-4 process issues that are keeping us from doing our jobs.  He is focusing on Administration & Finance and what the big processes are that we need to change (i.e., better utilizations of Banner, development account and trust account or spending account). Start making a list of things that are impacting your ability to do your job, in particular any process that requires chancellor intervention.



	Budget/Salary Process
	The budget process in Raleigh continues.  A draft has come out.  They have gone back to full enrollment funding, but we don’t know other details.  It appears this budget is going to occur relatively soon – hopefully by July 1.  Once the budget is approved, the salary process starts very fast.  You need to be ready to go.  Once the budget is approved we have two weeks to finalize pay for everybody.



	Space Allocations
	AJ will get information out today regarding Belk.



	Hotel Allowance
	No additional approval is required if your hotel expense is not more than 200% above the rate of the hotel base allowance.  If it goes above 200% the Provost has to sign off on it.  It would expedite the process if you attach a note with an explanation.  This will allow us to process it quickly.




c:  Terry Welch
